
FINAL APPROVED 
  

BOARD OF AUDIOLOGY AND SPEECH-LANGUAGE 
PATHOLOGY BOARD MEETING 

 
Saturday, March 22, 2003  
Holiday Inn Select- Koger Center 
1021 Koger Boulevard 
Richmond, Virginia 23235 
Anna Suite 
 
CALL TO ORDER:   
 

A meeting of the Virginia Board of Audiology and Speech-
Language Pathology was called to order at  12:38 p.m. 
 

PRESIDING:  Michael Ridenhour, Au.D., Chair 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Susan Chadwick, Audiologist 
Charles M. Johnson, III, M.D. 
Angela Moss, SLP 
 

MEMBERS ABSENT: Perry Francisco, Citizen Member 
Katrina Eid, Ph.D., S.L.P. 
Theodore Brown, Citizen Member 
 

STAFF PRESENT:   
    

Elizabeth Young, Executive Director 
Elaine Yeatts, Sr. Policy Analyst, DHP 
 

COUNSEL PRESENT:   None 
 

OTHERS PRESENT: C.A. Young, Citizen 
Susan Pilch, ASHA 
Charlie Diggs, ASHA 
Judy Castleman, SHAV 
Jon Frank, Frank Hearing Care 
Mary Jo Grote, Hearing Healthcare of Manassas 
Bruce Wagner, Wagner Hearing Aid 
 

  
QUORUM: With 4 members of the Board present, a quorum was 

established. 
 

ORDERING AND APPROVAL OF 
AGENDA: 

The agenda was approved as amended. 
 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT: None 
 

PROPOSED REGULATIONS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Elaine Yeatts, Senior Policy Analyst for DHP spoke about the 
possible reopening of the public comment period on the 
proposed regulations.  She also stated that the Board could 
proceed with the adoption of the regulation. 
 
Ms. Moss made a motion to extend the public comment 
period for the proposed regulations.  There was no second; 
therefore the motion died. 
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ABA and ASHA 
CERTIFICATIONS 

The Executive Director provided a comparison chart of the 
certifications of ABA and ASHA.   

  
ADOPTION OF FINAL 
REGULATIONS 
 

Ms. Yeatts explained to the Board that its regulations 
should examine licensure and not applicability to third 
party reimbursement.   
 
With a properly seconded motion by Ms. Moss, the Board 
voted to amendments to the proposed regulations.  With a 
properly seconded motion by Dr. Johnson, the Board voted 
to adopt final regulations.   

  
ADJOURNMENT: With a properly seconded motion by Ms. Moss, the 

meeting was adjourned at 12:56 p.m.  
 

 
 
                                                                       
Michael Ridenhour, Chair     Elizabeth Young, Executive Director 
 
                         
Date       Date 


